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MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 25TH JULY 2011

Attending – Linda Purnell (chair), Norma Brown, Fred Lee, Eric Lee, Alan Weighell, Mike and Lovaine Irving, Frank Cuthbert, Derek Whiting, Michael Scott and Jill Lee.

Apologies – Ingrid Burrows.

Minutes of previous meeting taken as read.

Matters arising – Stokesley Motors Roundabout – A Non Powered lawnmower has been purchased to  attend to the grass which will be cut regularly during Thursday work.  Regarding the replacement of broken flagstones, the help of the Parish Council will be sought to contact N.Y. Highways.  Eric Lee suggested a narrow flowerbed be  cut on the inner edge of the grass to provide more colour.  This idea was accepted and will be part of Thursday work in the next two weeks. The conifers from the Town Hall Baskets will be used in the tubs on the roundabout in the winter planting.  

Meadowfield Roundabout – Unfortunately SPIOTA has lost the sponsorship of this by Burdon Engineering and this area is therefore open to new sponsorship.  Any recommendations or applications will be welcomed.  

Regarding the summer planting – Mike Irving expressed the view that the members of SPIOTA deserved congratulations for the outstanding display this year.

COFFEE MORNING – 19TH AUGUST IN THE TOWN HALL – The various responsibilities were allotted – Mrs Irving to cover the refreshments – Fred Lee and Ingrid Burrows to man the tombola Jill Lee and Norma Brown on the cake stall –Helpers to arrive at the  Town Hall at 8.45 a.m.

LITTER PICKING DAY – SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 10TH 9.30 A.M.  litter pickers and gloves will be provided – free refreshments will be provided.  Linda Purnell will produce posters.  Derek Whiting will publicise the event in the press.  Fred Lee will enlist the help on Michelle McFarlane (community Police Officer) to speak to the school again. The Secretary will write to Rotary to enlist their help on the day.

NEW ZIGGURAT – An interim report on the progress in this matter was given by Mike Irving and it was felt that when designs were ready, members would like to have sight of same.  In view of the Diamond Jubilee in 2012 Mrs Purnell suggested all the planting for the summer be in red white and blue and be completed before 2nd June.  Planting will therefore take place on Saturday 26th May 2012. Mike Irving will attend the next ziggurat meeting on the 10th August.  Derek Whiting will do a series of ongoing photographs on a then and now theme.

Winter Planting – The flower tubs will be removed prior to the show on Sun. 4th Sept. –replaced on Sun 25th Sept. – emptied on Thursday 29th Sept – topped up on Thurs 6th Oct. and replanted on Sat. 8th Oct.

Treasurer’s Report – Eric Lee reported that the financial situation is healthy with £3,000 in sponsorship still to come.

A.O.B.The drying ground – The secretary will write a note of thanks to Dr R Billous for the loan of his lawnmower being used to keep this area tidy.  The secretary will also write to the COOP regarding the litter surrounding their premises.

NEXT MEETING – AUGUST 22ND 2011.

